MES PSSC Minutes — Monday Dec. 9, 2013

Present: Heather, Melissa, Erin, Juanita, Bob, Judy, Cathy

1. Welcome and introductions

2. Business arising from our last meeting (6:35-6:50):

a.

RCMP/Speed Limit - Bob reported that the street in front of the school is designated a provincial
highway — speed can’t go lower than 50. RCMP will do random spot checks.

3. School Supplies — Bob reported 70% for fees, 30% not. Heather suggested we grandfather in the school supplies
fee with the kindergarten kids in the fall, so that it just becomes the norm but leave it for the others in the older
grades to do as they wish. School wide survey will be sent home with the report cards in March.

4. Agendas — Heather presented a pouch with campfire notebook as an alternative. Pouches cost 50 cents and
campfires are 80 cents, instead of the $15 school fee.

5. Principal’s Report (information only)

a.

Kick off to Kindergarten — Only 2 families attended. The district wanted this split into 2 night — one with
only parents and one where parents watch children interacting with the stuff and the other kids. Not
well attend.

Welcome to Kindergarten — 17/30 registered families attended — next PreK events are intervention for
students needing support and a half day of practice in late May/early June as well as case conferences
for high needs students (i.e. where other agencies are involved )

Our grade two tutor training was held two weeks ago with 11 community members being trained as
tutors....we have five starting tutoring before Christmas and the remainder in January (2-3 PM, Tuesdays
and Thursdays)

Mrs. Cloney returns to work in January/Mrs. McKinney is in right now since Ms. McCullough left.
Heather was not aware that Ms. McCullough would not be here for the full 4 months when she agreed
to this.

6. School Improvement Planning monitoring (full plan is on our website) - information presented

7. Three new items of business to discuss:

a) Bussing — Heather has checked routes but cannot find one that is dropping at 2:00 pm. his
time. Perhaps it is a bus coming from middle school. Bob will give Dave Breault a call to
inquire, as the parent did not feel comfortable doing this.

b) Parking Lot — Some parents have been less than respectful when asked not to park in the drop
loop. The problem really is at 2:00 pick up. Staff unable to identify a specific problematic day
or weather condition. There are many vacant parking spaces in the parking lot each day.

c) Playground — Long term goal for a new piece of equipment for younger children. Bob will look
into if there is a group of parents that would be interested in fundraising for a new piece of
equipment. Cathy to check with Boys and Girls Club re the rural infrastructure grant that we
used to purchase equipment before. K-Kids Club may be interested in taking this project on.

8. Next Meeting: Monday February 3, 6:30-7:30 PM



